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Colorado Columbine Chapter, ANG 
Chapter Meeting 

September 20, 2010 
 
Call to Order:  7:05 by President, Vickie Makings 
 
Treasurer:  Terri Dorr reported that our Chapter dues to TACtile will be paid and 
Barb Golubiewski mentioned their new address is 1955 S. Clinton.  Our Chapter 
memorial for Peg Howlin was in the most recent Needlepointer’s.  Our total bank 
balance, as of the end of August was $6,091.99. 
 
Membership (2nd VP): Abby had not added up the total number of members 
present, but there was one guest: Sally Wicks.  She also mentioned there is 
progress on a new roster and Chapter dues, $26, are due by the October meeting. 
 
Secretary: Luron Porter said we would dismiss with the minutes of the previous 
month since they had already been approved by the Board. 
 
Programs (1st. VP) Cynthia Land reported that tonight’s program, “Autumn in 
the Highlands,” would be taught by Barb Golubiewski.  Anyone not participating in 
the class is welcome to listen to the instructions in the event they may want to do 
the project later.  The instructions are on the internet – or for $5.00, Cynthia will 
supply you with colored photos. 
 
Cynthia also mentioned upcoming projects for 2011, many of which will be smaller 
in size. 

January – Temari Balls, Part 1 Jean DeHaven 
February – Circles, Part 2  Vickie Shigley 
March – Temari Balls, Part 2  Jean DeHaven 
April - Installation of Officers 
May - Jean Hilton’s ornaments Joyce Launer 
June – Button Design   Jennifer Riefenberg 
July - Painted Canvas   Ritta Smith 
August – No meeting 
September – To be determined Caela Conn Tyler 
October – Laying tool case  Karen Race 
November – Holiday Party 
December – No meeting 

 
Web Master: Madonna was absent, but wanted to remind those who brought 
show and tell, to also sign the permission slip that allows their name and the 
photo of their project to be used on the website. 
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Historian:  Julie Storick will be showing just the most recent project pages from 
the scrap book instead of bring the entire book.  (She will bring the entire 
scrapbook on special nights.)  Pages tonight feature the Purple Hearts program 
and the evening at Stitch and Pitch. 
 
Past President:  Jane Mailand had no report. 
 
Corresponding Secretary:  Rita Smith has volunteered to accept this position. 
 
Show and Tell: Cynthia explained the new way to run the Show and Tell 
segment: if you bring a Chapter project or Chapter work shop project, you may 
write your name, the name of the project, and the date of the display on a 
provided card – slip that card into the jar and every September, the name that is 
drawn gets her/his Chapter dues paid for the next year.  Projects need not be 
“finished” – stitching must be done, but not necessarily assembled in a 
frame/pillow, etc.   
 
New Business: Caela provided brochures for NAN, which will be at the 
Broadmoor next March.   She also mentioned that Lois Kershner had breast cancer 
and that it would be a good idea to remember her with a card from our Chapter. 
 
The meeting was adjourned at 7:35.   
 
Show and Tell:  Larry the Turkey - Vicki Shigley 
   Floral Ribbons - Terri Dorr    
   Winner of a free Chapter membership for next year: Julie Storick 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
Luron Porter, Secretary 

 
 
 
 
 
 


